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Level 30, 400 George Street
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Dear Jane

Queensland Floods Commission of Inquiry - State Representation -
Dam related matters

I am instructed that in relation to the Commission’s final report, the State confirms the
following:

1. The State submits that DERM is the appropriate agency to review emergency action
plans for dams with Emergency Management Queensland providing advice and input.
The process of review would include evidence of appropriate technical assessments,
consultation with Disaster Management Groups and compliance with any guidelines.

2. As aresult of an audit conducted in late 2010, the State designated the Department of
Local Government and Planning (DLGP) as lead agency for flood mitigation issues.
Department of Environment and Resource Management (DERM) and the Department of
Community Safety (DCS) provide support to within their areas of responsibility.
Enclosed is a copy of correspondence that sets out the actions taken and responsibilities
accepted by the Ministers for the three agencies.
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The Flonourable Stirling Hinchliffe MP
Minister for [nfrastructure and Planning
PO Box 15009

CITY EAST QLD 4002

Sl

We are writing to you to request your assistance in clarifying the Queensland
Governmenl'’s role in the strategic policy and planning responses to flood rigk o
management.

Nalural Disaster Recovary and Relief Arrangements (NDRRA) expenditure Indicales
thal between $200 and $600 million has been spent annually on flood and cyclonlc
events in Queensland during the last four years, with projections indicating
expenditure of approximately $600 million into 2011 and 2012.

Given that one of the likely impacts of climate change is the increased likelihood for
more extreme weather events and that current forecasts indicate that we are heading
into a period of several wet years, it would be advantageous to review the State’s
strategic policy and planning response to flood risk management,

As you are aware, flood risk managemsnt in Queensland is a complax matter, The
roles and responsibilities related to managing flood are shared across various
depaitments. This has resulted In the need to clarify lead agency responsibility at the
Queensland Government level; which is particularly avident In the fact that the state
does not have jurisdictional representation on the National Flood Rlgk Advisory Group
(NFRAG).

A recent audit was undertaken with key agencies of flood risk management related
activities across the Queensland Government, to understand the full nature of the
State's flood risk management framework and to establish where gaps in policy
activities may exist.

The audit identified the Department of Infrastructure and Planning as an agency with
significant responsibilities relating to the planning, infrastructure and local government
matters of flood risk management.

The tHon, Slephen Roberson MP, Minisier for Malural Resaurces, The Hon. Kale Jones MP, Minlsler for Climate Change
Mines and Energy and Minister for Trade and Suslalnablity
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We welcome your agency's recent agresment to lead assessment work, with the
Department of Environment and Resource Management's comprehensive input and
support of the Queensland Government's response to the Charleville Flood Slralegy.
The audit also found that there is a clear need lo identify a lead agency who can take
on the responsibilily for managing flocd risk in Queensland and offer jurisdictional
representation on the NFRAG.

The NFRAG Is the key national coordination group for strategic flood risk policy and
planning responses. Representation Is coordinated through the National Emergency
Management Committee (NEMC) with endorsement from the formal Queensland
NEMC representative (currently the Department of Community Safety), The Terms of
Reference and current membership are attached,

We believe that your department would be best placed to provide coordinated and
informed jurisdictional Input to this group and would ask that your department
nominate an officer. We will then notify relevant staff In our department of the
jurisdictional representation to ensure this officer receives the advice and assistance
required.

As the next meeting of the NFRAG is scheduled {o be held In Brishane In Novembar
2010 and Queensland does not currently have a jurisdictional representative, | would
trge you to consider this matter within the next fortnight to ensure that clear advice
cah be provided to all parties in the lead up to this meeting.

If any further information is required, please do not hesitate to contact M
Policy Advisor, Office of the Minister for Natural Resources, Mines and Energy and

Minister for Trade on telephon<j N

Yours sincerely

STEPHEN ROBERTSON NP KAT/E/»/ ONES MP

Alt
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Honourable Kate Jones MP
Minister for Environment and Resource Management
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Deas Ministey( ones K&Q‘é:

) refer to a joint lelter of 27 Oclober 2010 from yourself and the Honourable Stephen
Roberison MP, Minister for Energy and Waler Utilities, to the former Minister for
Infrastructure and Planuing, the Honowrable Stirling Hinchliffe MP, about the Queensland
Government’s representation on the National Flood Risk Advisory Group (NFRAG) and the
wotk led by the Departmenl of Environment and Resource Management (DERM) on the
review of flood risk management activities across Goverunent.

I understand (hat officers from (he Department of Local Government and Planning, DERM
and the Depariment of Community Safety (DCS) progressed these matters af the time of
your and Minisler Roberston’s [otter 1o Minister Hinchliffe.

1 am advised that My Michael Papageorgiou, [tom the former Department of Infrastructure
and Planning, atiended the November 2010 NFRAG meeting in Canbers.

Enclosed is recent correspondence from the Acting Director-General of the Depattment of
Local Government and Planning, 1o the Directors-General of DERM and the DCS on this
malier,

Fhave also forwarded this material (o Minister Robertsen and Minister Roberts,

Should officers of your Departmen! require any further information, they should contact
Mr Michael Papageorgion, Executive Director, Planning Policy Division, Growth
Management Queensland, Department of Local Government and Planning, on 3238 3010
who will be pleased (o assist.

1 rust this information is of assistance,

; sincerely

PAUL LUCAS MP
Deputy Premier and Aftorney-General,
Minister for Loeal Government

Level 12 Execullve Bullding

angd Special Minister of State 100 Gearge Sircel Brisbane 4000
GPO Box 15009 Cily Fas!
Bio Queensland 4ooz Auslralla

Telephone +61 7 3324 Aé0c

Facslimlle +64 7 322 4781

Emall deputypreniler@ninistortal.gld.gov.au
ABN 65 959 415 158
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Jim MeGowan
Director General .
Depariment of Community Safety
GPO Box 1425
Brisbane QLD 4001
/<
Dear Mr owan / [ 9
I refer to a joint lefter of 27 October 2010 from Ministers Jones and Raberfson to
Minister Hinchliffe, the former Minlster for Infrastracture and Planning, concerning
Queensland Government representatlon on the National Flood Risk Advisory Group
(NFRAG) and the work led by the Department of Envivonment and Resource
Management (DERM) on the revlew of flood rlsk managemen! activities across
government, '

For your information, I have attached a copy of my correspondence to Mr Bradley,
Director«General of DERM, n relation to this work,

T understand that the Deputy Premler may be writing to Minlsters Jonas, Robertson and
Raberls on (hese matters glven the previous correspondence to Minister Hinchliffe as the
former Mlnister for Infrastructure and Planning, ’

If officers of your Department require any further information, they should contact Mr

Michael Papageorgion, Executive Ditactor, Planning Policy Division, Growth
Management Queensland, Department of Local Government and Planning, on 32383010 I
who will be-pleased (o agsist,

Yours sincerel

Acting Diveator Geueral and
Chief ixeoutive Offleor Growih Management Quecnsland
Department of Local Government and Planning

(Enc)

ABR 25 166 523 880
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John Bradley

Director General ‘

Depariment of Bnvivonment and Resource Management
GP0 Box 2454

Brisbane QLD 4001

Dear WY jﬁ”’(}\ ,

L refer 10 a joinl letter of 27 October 2010 from Minlsters Jones and Robertson to
Minster Hinchliffs, the former Minister for Infinstruoture and Planning, concerning
Queensland Govermment representation on the Natlonal Flood Risk Advisory Group
(NFRAG) and the work led by the Departmeni of Environment and Resource
Managemen! (DERM) on the review of flood risk management activitics aéross
goverunent.

The original letter from Minis(ers Jones and Robertson refetred to the November mesling
of NFRAG which was atlended by Mr Michael Papageorgioun, Executive Dlrector,
Planning Policy Division, from the former Depariment of Infrastrucfure and Planning, |
understand another meeting is scheduled for eatly April 2011,

As agreed between scnior officers from our departments and the Depariment of
Community Safety (DCS), the Depatlment of J.ooal Government and Plannlng (DLGP)
will cantinue to vepresent Quesnsland at futwre meelings of the NFRAG, This role will
involve coordinating input from the DCS and DERM and that officers from these
depariments may accompany DLGP to NFRAG meelings depending on the agenda
jtems,

In relation to the work being led by DERM on the andit of the flood risk management
aclivitles across governnent, as agreed between our offfcers, this worle is to be an inpul
to the onrrent review of Stete Planning Pollcy 1/03 ~ Mitigating the Adverse finpacis of
Iflood, Bushfire and Landslide (SPP1/03)

The review of SPP1/03 by DCS was endorsed by Cabinet in March 2010 as part of its
approval for the Siale Planning Insfroments Program for 2010/11. The review of SPP1/03
was commenced by DCS in June 2010 end is plamned for completion prior to the
requirement to have original SPP veviewed by 2013 - within 10 years of its original
commencement,

While DCS hes the lead, both DLGP and DERM together with other agencies, are key
partners with DCS 1o ensure that the State’s inferests in ensuring that the natwral hazards

hBH 25 166 523 B85




of flood, bushfire and landslide are adequalely considered when maklng decisions aboul
planning and development matters,

Please note that T have written to our colleague Mr Jim MeGowen, Direcgior-General of
DC8, enclosing a copy of this correspondence to him,

1 understand that the Deputy Premler may be writing to Minislers Jones, Roberison and
Roberts on these same matters ghven the previous corvespondence to Minister Hinchliffe
as the former Mindster for Infrastructure and Plunning,

If officers of your Department require any further informatlon, they should contact My
Michasl Papageorgion, Executive Dirsotor, Planning Policy Division, Growth
Management Queensland, Depariment of Local Government and Planning, on/ N
who will be pleased to assist,

Yours sincerely

Pyl Low
Acfing Divector Genoral and

Chief Exceutive Officer Growth Management Queensland
Department of Local Government nud Planning
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The Honourable Paul Lucas MP
Deputy Premier and Atlorney-General P
Minister for Local Government and
Special Minister of State

PO Box 15008
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Dear Deputy Premisr i

Thank you for your letter of 28 March 2011 tonceming the flcod risk reles and
respensibilitles,

I note that while the Depariment of Local Government and Planning will provide the
Queensland representative to the National Flood Risk Advisory Group, it will be supported by
senior officers from the Depariment of Environment and Resource Management and from
the Depariment of Community Safety where agenda items relate more to their areas of
responsibility.

I also note that these three departments will be worklng together to progress the review of
the State Planning Policy 1/03, as well as with the Queensland Reconstruction Authority to
ensure razards are adequately considered when making decisions about planning and
development matters. While these issues will be progressed, they will not pre~empl any
oulcomes cof the Flood Commission of Inguiry and will be subseguently reviewed based on
1hese outcomes,

Thank you for bringing this matter to m
rleasa do not hesitzte fo contact Mr

y attention. If any furlher information is required,
» Principal Policy Advisor in my office on

Minister

¥ Environment and Resource Management

Level13

400 Geotge Street Brishane Qld 4000

GPC Box 2454 Rrisbane

Queensland joo1 Auslralia

Tolaphens +617 3239 0844

Facsimile +617 3227 G309

Emall derm@minlsterlaLgld.gov.au |
Websita www,derm.gld.gov.au |






